TOWN COUNCIL MEETING June 19, 2017

The Town Council met June 19, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight

Chasity Chapman

Neil Benson

Marvin Crumpton Glenn Littleton Marilyn Collins

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Mayor Hight gave the invocation.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the minutes from June 5, 2017 as presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight reported Randolph Estrada Montoya with the fire department was not hired until May 1st and we worked in April. Mayor Hight stated he wanted the councils approval to pay him.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve to pay Randolph Estrada Montoya for April Calls. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, and Crumpton.

Report from Department Head

Police Chief Barnett gave the council a copy of the activity sheet for May.

Police Chief Barnett reported he had met with the Insurance guy and they had made some changes to get something updated and one of the concerns was the bleachers at the ball park not having railing.

Mayor Hight reported that some of the Park and Re. board members are going to try and start working on putting railing on some of the bleachers. They will do a few at a time.

Chief Barnett reported that the police car lease would be up in January 2018. Chief reported he had gone a price from The Bancorp on 3 new Tahoe with a 6 year lease. He stated they are paying \$1851.00 on the chargers and the payment for the Tahoe's would

be \$2068.00. Mayor Hight the Tahoe's would hold up better than the Chargers, because they are having a lot of problems with the Chargers. Chief Barnett stated if they ordered them now it would be December or January before they would be ready.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve to lease 3 Tahoe's with The Bancorp for \$2068.00. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Benson, and Crumpton.

Terry Jackson reported Matthew Langston had left, and had a new job making more money. Mayor Hight stated he had a couple application for them to look over.

Terry Jackson also reported the lime feeder was in but not up 100%, they should have pumps installed this week. He reported an 8in main water leak from the weekend.

Mayor Hight asked about a report on Jones St. Terry stated he had received a text and he should have one this week.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith gave the Council a copy of a letter from RSA regarding a onetime payment to retire that have already retired. She explained that RSA would pay the retires and beginning in October 1, 2018 RSA would start recouping the cost back from the Town.

Failed to lack of motion.

Mayor Hight reported that some of the Garbage Can bids came by email and not sealed so they were all rejected. New bids have to be in by Friday June 23rd, and they can be emailed or sealed bids.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins, and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins moved to adjourn. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins, and Crumpton.

A 12 %.					
	Robert Hight Mayor				
ATTEST:					
,		es A			*
Town Clerk					